Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Minutes of Town Hall Meeting
September 8, 2018, 11:00 AM

Call to Order:
A Town Hall meeting of Starlight Ranch HOA membership and residents was held on              Saturday, September 8, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong opened the meeting at 11:00 AM and thanked everyone for coming out.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Richard Balderson-Vice President, Denise Koplar-Director, Laurie Lyons-Director and Bob Marley-Director.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/Treasurer was also present.

Curt discussed the need for a strong HOA to work with ELS management.  ELS management just wants to collect rent and not manage the park.  It is not the HOA job.  Unauthorized residents, kids and the drug houses are a big problem.  The community needs to get together to identify rule breakers by filling out complaint forms so the HOA has a paper trail.  The lack of interest by residents creates a problem getting support against ELS.   When new residents move in they sign a contract stating they will follow the rules but ELS does not enforce the rules.

Bob talked about the sewer system.  The high sewer bill is due to the amount of rain during this time of year.  The infrastructure is falling apart and something needs to be done.  HOA may need to hire an attorney to see if we could withhold rent by putting it in escrow until these problems are fixed.  The issues will need to be address at the corporate level.  A 5 year plan to redo the whole system needs to be communicated to ELS.   HOA needs a group of people to do some research into the capital expenditures to income for each ELS park.  ELS just care about the profit not the communities.  

The trash on the curbs all week long is against the rules but management is not doing anything about it.  The maintenance is not doing their job.  They just ride around the park.  This is a reduction in services.  
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